
COUNTY OF HENKICO, VIRGINIA 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

SPECIAL MEETING 
March 9, 2021

The Henrico County Board of Supervisors convened a special meeting at 5:45 p.m. on Tuesday, 
March 9, 2021, in the Board Room of the Administration Building, Henrico County Government 
Center, Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico, Virginia.

Members of the Board Present:

Daniel J. Schmitt, Chairman, Brookland District 
Patricia S. O’Bannon, Vice-Chairman, Tuckahoe District 
Thomas M. Branin, Three Chopt District 
Tyrone E. Nelson, Varina District 
Frank J. Thornton, Fairfield District

Other Officials Present;

John A. Vithoulkas, County Manager 
J. T. (Tom) Tokarz, County Attorney
Tanya Brackett Harding, CMC, Assistant to the County Manager/Clerk to the Board 
Cari Tretina, Assistant to the County Manager/Chief of Staff

Mr. Schmitt called the meeting to order at 5:50 p.m.

Belmont Golf Course Update

Patty Merrill, Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors of First Tee of Greater Richmond, 
gave a brief overview of the mission of First Tee to maximize youth participation, increase 
community awareness, expand the facility footprint, enhance financial sustainability, and 
enhance organizational leadership at the Behnont Golf Course. The goal is to make Belmont 
an affordable, inclusive, community-focused facility. Bert Schneider, CEO of First Tee of 
Greater Richmond, reviewed the timeline for renovations. The grand opening is planned for 
May 24, 2021.

Mr. Schneider shared aerial photos of the course renovations and stated First Tee hopes to 
start offering programs to the community this summer. First Tee is working with Schools, 
Recreation and Parks, and the Henrico PAL program. In addition, it is working on league 
competition and the Women’s LPGA Executive Women’s League. Mr. Schneider reviewed the 
rates and shared the marketing logos.

Mr. Schmitt recognized members of the Belmont Advisory Committee at the meeting; Pat 
Kibler, Chris Shumaker, Rai Beasley, Brian Goodman, and Ron Stilwell.

Neil Luther, Director of Recreation and Parks, told the Board that Hermitage High School 
previously played all its matches at Belmont and the County’s goal is to work with high school 
coaches to have their teams play at Belmont.

Mr. Vithoulkas briefly reviewed the items for the evening agenda.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27 p.m.
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